RECORD OF PROCEEDINGS


MINUTES OF A REGULAR MEETING 

OF THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS OF THE 

WOODMEN ROAD METROPOLITAN DISTRICT

HELD

SEPTEMBER 20, 2005

Pursuant to posted notice, the regular meeting of the Board of Directors of the Woodmen Road Metropolitan District was held on Tuesday, September 20th, 2005 at 8:30 a.m., at the El Paso County Procurement Conference Room.

Attendance
In attendance were Directors:


Also in attendance were:



Douglas Woods, President/Director 

Peter Susemihl; Susemihl, McDermott
Rusty Green, Vice President/Director

& Cowan, P.C.

Holger Christiansen, Secretary/Director
Terry Schooler & Lori VonFeldt; 

Tom Cone, Director



Schooler & Associates, Inc.

Lindsay Case, Director


 (Asst. Secretary)







Steve McQuilken




Call to Order,

& Certification

of the Agenda
Mr. Doug Woods called the meeting to order at 8:40 a.m.  

Approval of

Minutes &

Excusal
Motion to approve July 05 minutes made by Mr. Green seconded by Mr. Christiansen.

Engineering 

& Design
by Mr. McQuilken

3.a. Status Project III – Bid Date in October: 

Mr. McQuilken reported on the final design with regards to the 4-lanes and new utilities, which they are working on with Mr. Virgil Sanchez and it is almost complete.  He stated there are a few sections of right-of-ways that still need to be purchased and they are working with Woodmen Heights Metro District on the temporary easements.  Mr. Schooler indicated that Mr. Sanchez was in the process of coordinating the Metro Districts with the City to keep all the projects moving forward.

Mr. McQuilken also reported they are looking into a bridge instead of a box culvert at Sand Creek Crossing.  The people who build the trails prefer a bridge and the cost will be cheaper than a box culvert.  They are going to the City with the change this week.  

3.b. Environmental Assessment Status: 

Mr. McQuilken reported that the District couldn’t advertise for bidding until the Environmental Assessment is done.  The bidding would have to be posted and comments responded to, which would be mid-November before the Feds would sign off.  It would take 8-9 weeks of finalization after the EA has been approved indicating a spring start.

The Board then discussed the possibility of adding the next phase (Project IV) to Project III since it will be spring before construction can start again as well as how the project would be broken up and funded.  Mr. Woods indicated the importance of knowing who would be coming into the District to make this decision.  Mr. Case reported that Woodmen Heights Metro District would be annexed next month and he would get the information to Mr. Susemihl.  Mr. Susemihl will then prepare the petitions for annexation and the public hearing notice for November.  It was noted that getting these properties annexed into the District would lead into the 2nd phase of construction.  

Mr. McQuilken reported that there are towers that would have to be moved within the next few years and if the District needed it done sooner it would have to pay for it.  Mr. Schooler indicated he would have Mr. Andre Brachin come to the October Board meeting to discuss this issue further.

Manager’s Report

A. Project III Funding/Current Fund Balances: 

Mr. Schooler reported that there is nothing new regarding the funding.  He still believes there are enough funds to cover the construction and we are still waiting on the District 49 election.

B. Permit Activity

Mr. Schooler reported that the District has been receiving fees over what was budgeted for in 2005.

C. Right of Way Conveyance to City and County

Motion to authorize signature of the Quit Claim deed for conveyance of the right of way to the city and the county made by Mr. Green seconded by Mr. Case.  Motion passed.

D. Development Activity 

Mr. Schooler reported the District is doing well on collecting the lot fees.  Both Mr. Schooler and Mr. Case indicated to the Board they were staying updated on the progress of the Banning/Lewis project.

Legal Report 
Mr. Susemihl inquired as to the status of the audit.  Ms. VonFeldt reported that she had talked to the people at the State level and was informed that the District has until October 1st to submit the audit.  Mr. Schooler and Ms. VonFeldt are finishing up the Management’s Discussion and Analysis report that needs to be included with the audit.

Mr. Susemihl reported that he would be going to trial with Banning/Lewis regarding the payment amount on the land the District purchased.  The District paid $65,000 and now Banning/Lewis wants a payment of $400,000.  Mr. Susemihl encouraged Board members to get involved to help resolve this issue.

Building Permit 

& Platting Fees
Mr. Schooler submitted a copy of the fees collected to date to be made a part of the record.

Old Business
Move of approval to pay invoices made by Mr. Green and seconded by Mr. Case.  Motion passed unanimously.

New Business
A. Preliminary ’06 Budgets: Mr. Schooler reported that the budgets for 2006 are in progress and will be finalized once we get the developer’s projections.

i.  Developer Projections: Mr. Woods indicated that Meridian Ranch would be platting 350 lots within the next couple of weeks and for 2006 they expect to record 938 lots.  Mr. Case indicated there would be approximately 1000 lots platted from Woodmen Heights as well as 150 units.  The Board then discussed the issue of how to get the non-participating builders into the district and Mr. Green commented that he believed there was enough influence within the District to get them to join.

General 

Discussion
No general discussion.
Next Meeting
The next regular meeting of the WRMD Board of Directors is scheduled for Tuesday, October 18th, 2005 at 8:30 a.m.  Meetings will continue to be held in the new El Paso County Procurement Conference Room.  

Adjournment
Meeting was adjourned at 9:48 a.m.

Respectfully Submitted,

________________________________

Terry E. Schooler,

Manager/Assistant Secretary
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